Approved Minutes Emmet County Board of Supervisor Minutes
December 6, 2016
Regular Meeting

Board Room, Courthouse

Present:  Tim Schumacher, Chair


  Bev Juhl 

  John Pluth

  Jeff Quastad 

  Al Madden
Absent:  
Schumacher, Chair, called the meeting to order.  Motion was made by Madden, seconded by Juhl, to review and approve the minutes from the November 29, 2016 meeting and also approve them for publication.  All ayes, motion carried.

At 9:10, the meeting moved into closed session pursuant to Iowa Code 21.5. (1)(c). Motion was made by Madden, seconded by Quastad, to go into closed session.  Roll call vote taken: Ayes:  Juhl, Madden, Quastad, Pluth & Schumacher;   Nay: None.  The meeting entered into closed session. 

It was moved by Juhl, seconded by Pluth, to go out of closed session.  All ayes, motion carried.  No action was taken.
The Board reviewed the Family Farm Applications that were presented to them from the Auditor’s Office.  It was moved by Pluth,           seconded by Quastad, to approve the Family Farm Applications as listed, including the deleted applications as recommended by the Assessor.  All ayes, motion carried.
Eric Anderson, Conservation Director, and Gunner Johnson, Emmet County Naturalist, met with the Board to request funding for new playground equipment at the Tuttle Lake and Wolden Park campgrounds in the amount totaling for both of $40,148 from the County’s Local Option Sales & Service Tax (LOSST) funds.  They are also doing a project in 2017 of constructing a pond and pier, with the pond being stocked with fish for fishing.  It is called the 2017 Nature Center Community Outreach Project.  It involves a pond, pier, fish, an archery range, benches and signage.  The total cost for this project is $26,171 and they are asking for $4,877.97 to create and construct the pier portion.   So for all projects, they asked for a total amount of $45,026.   It was moved by Juhl, seconded by Madden to approve using $45,026 from LOSST funds for the Conservation projects.  All ayes, motion carried. Anderson and Johnson expressed their sincere thanks to the Board for allowing these projects to happen.  It was noted this is adding to the future of our County Campgrounds.
The Board made appointments to the Township Trustee positions for the Townships that they are in control of.    They also appointed various members to the Township Trustee positions from the write-ins tally from the recent General Election held in November.  The terms will be from January 3, 2017 to December 31, 2020, four year terms. 

For the following Townships that the positions are still elected, those with the most write-in votes were declared the winner.  They are as follows:

Armstrong Grove Township Trustee
Craig Nemmers



Center Township Trustee


Bryce Hansen
Lincoln Township Trustee


Kim Rasmussen
For the Townships, that the Supervisors choose the candidate, the following were reappointed:
Denmark Township Trustees

James Miller & Bryon Hantelman

Ellsworth Township Trustees

Darryl Madison & Larry D. Anderson
Estherville Township Trustees

Ward Harsin & David Boe

High Lake Township Trustees

Mark Olson & Dean Refsell
Jack Creek Township Trustees

Jeff Anderson & Jim Boyer

Swan Lake Township Trustees

Mike Jensen & Tim Oleson




Twelve Mile Lake Township Trustees
Craig Borchers & Doug Herum
It was moved by Madden, seconded by Pluth to approve the above appointments  All ayes, motion carried.  Each appointed township trustee will be notified with a letter.  
The Board reviewed the Nutrient Management Plan for Mike Daggett, Facility Name, American Made Pork LLC, in NW ¼ of the SE ¼ of Sec 15-99-32, Swan Lake Township.

The Board reviewed and Chair signed the joint drainage bill for drainage district ECD#61.  The bill is to Jacobson-Westergard in the amount of $1298.90 for engineering services.  The bill will be sent back to control county, Dickinson for payment.  Also presented were 2 claims to be signed by Chair and forwarded to Kossuth County, control county, for payment.  One bill is for joint district EK#2 in the amount of $381.75, payable to Anderson Tiling LLC.  The second bill is for joint district EK#4 in the amount of $1,808.00, payable also to Anderson Tiling LLC.  It was moved by Juhl, seconded by Pluth, to approve the signing and forwarding of the joint drainage bills to the control counties.
Madden stated that Mike Rezac cleaned approximately 1.6 miles on ditch #37 and did a really nice job.  After talking with him, Rezac stated that he really learned a lot on this project.  Madden stated he is very meticulous.

Motion was made by Juhl, seconded by Madden, to adjourn the meeting at 10:30 a.m.  All ayes, motion carried.
________________________________________

_________________________________________

Colleen Anderson, Assistant to the Auditor


Tim Schumacher, Chair
